SOCIETY OF ECONOMIC PALEONTOLOGISTS AND MINERALOGISTS, Box 979, Tulsa, Oklahoma

University Station, Box 8022 Austin 12, Texas June 1, 1953

Dr. H. N. Fisk, President, S.E.P.M., P.O.Box 2180, Houston, Texas.

Dear Dr. Fisk :

In response to your letter of May 28, 1953, there are definite by-laws of the S.E.P.M. governing the relation of the S.E.P.M. to the A.G.I. whereby outgoing presidents of the S.E.P.M. become directors of the A.G.I. automatically. Miss Spencer at headquarters in Tulsa can dig them up for you.

As to the N.R.C., the executive council of the S.E.P.M. (president, vice-president, secretary-treasurer, and two most recent past-presidents) can select anyone to serve as the representative of the S.E.P.M. on the Geology and Geography Division of the N.R.C. We never made any definite rule or by-law for this purpose, because the N.R.C. is to the S.E.P.M. not so vitally important or powerful, but the A.G.I. is. The N.R.C. pays for the railroad transportation of our representative to the annual meeting of the Geology and Geography Division in Washington in April each year.

I hope this answers your questions; if not please do not hesitate to askfor information.

Sincerely yours,

H. B. Stenzel

HBS:MJC CC to R. H. Dott